

March 2022 Membership Meeting 3/1

Started at 6:00PM **Reading of The Minutes:** Waived **Treasurers Report:** Approved

PCI SNORE 250

- We need Volunteers, what else can we do?
- Can we replace Board Members that don't show up?
 - Artie suggests maybe a fine, fee, or disciplinary action towards board members that do not participate.
- We need to post on Social Media when things are getting cleaned for help.
- Volunteer/Board Guidelines laid out may help?
- Ridgecrest Clean Up – Hank suggests a free entry if they help?
- Has BLM Signed off on the Clean Up yet? Not yet, they are still reviewing.
- Accident at SNORE 250
 - Everyone is recovering.
- Team Shields worked Road Crossing 5
 - They suggest A Frame Signs with MUST HAVE PIT PASS
 - Many people tried to get through. The security guard did not do his job.
- Stephen suggest they take a photo of the people giving them trouble, ask their team number, and report it.

KING SHOCKS BATTLE AT PRIMM

- We currently have 47 Entries for BAP 2022
- How can we make registration/tech more streamline?
 - Digital signatures?
 - Someone at the entrance, making sure everyone has their paperwork.
 - Maybe move Contingency to the Entrance?
- CJ would like to put together a night team for Water Trucks.
- Will the Turn still be in the Hot Pits? Yes
- Course Marking is the weekend before the race.
 - Stephen is willing to cook for the Volunteers.
- CJ will try to get the Blade out there for Course Marking.
- WORCS left a bunch of dirt. We will probably make turns around the dirt.
- Stephen suggests moving the trailer to where it was for the SNORE 250.
 - Timing has the RAZ which makes it so they don't have to stop, they can cruise through at 25.
- Stephen is asking that people please stay away from the timing trailer. RJ will mention it at the drivers meeting. Will tell people that if they have a complaint, they should go to the Tech Trailer 1st.
- Fence off Dyke Jump
- Keith suggests that we block off North Pit Access to Staging. DO NOT ENTER Signs and a penalty for those who don't listen.

CALIENTE 250

- 24/7 Companies is the New Sponsor

NEW BUSINESS

- CJ was speaking with Casey and Megan (Retrieval) about setting up at Tech for donations etc.
- Journee mentioned maybe putting something on the Entry Form.

- Volunteers who did not get points, received a gift card.
- Keith is putting together a quick training for retrieval to learn at his truck.
- Maybe also moving the Safety meeting to the Safety teams location.
- Loretta is willing to look into getting products for the Retrievals
- Keith suggests a cap on Volunteers.
- Mike has Fire Extinguishers for Retrieval.
- Can we do electronic signatures? – Many issues with that, ie fraud.

OLD BUSINESS

- Membership Dues: \$5 Per Race
- Keith Mentioned bringing the Chaplin back, Journee Makes a Motion, Loretta Seconds, Motion Passes.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:38

Meeting Attendance

Board Members: CJ Hutchins, Journee Richardson, Stephen Lund, RJ Krueger, Derek Bradley, Brain Vest, Brooke Wagner, Hank Lebsock, Keith Blatt, Mike Frye, Loretta Vest

Guests: Tami Beeson Dinsman, Lauren Hepner, Gene Lund, Sandi Shields, Allen Shields, Artie White, Beckie White, Gail Lebsock, Keith Jones

March 2022 BOARD Meeting 3/1

Started at 7:46PM **Reading of The Minutes:** Waived **Treasurers Report:** Approved

PCI SNORE 250

- Racing Trax is suggested.
- Approx \$200 with Mount – that is a 50% increase on Sportsman Entry
- Remind people about Safety.
- Blue Light can be ran by anyone. It just means they are a slower car.
- Journee is starting a NEW Racer Document – asks that the Board responds
- Fun Run was \$20 for SNORE 250 – Mike suggests raising it, but that would require them to have change.
- SNORE 250 was a profit.
- Contingency Results are posted on the Websites. 610 Stickers Given Out.

Battle at Primm

- Moving BAP back to the beginning of the year helps finances and carry us throughout the year.

Open Floor

- Stephen suggests someone goes around before and after with BLM. There is too much we are cleaning that we are not responsible for.
- Our Rec planner was not at the race. She did not do the pre race drive.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:25pm

Meeting Attendance

Board Members: CJ Hutchins, Journee Richardson, Stephen Lund, RJ Krueger, Derek Bradley, Brian Vest, Brooke Wagner, Hank Lebsock, Keith Blatt, Mike Frye, Loretta Vest

Guests: Tami Beeson Dinsman, Lauren Hepner, Gene Lund, Sandi Shields, Allen Shields, Artie White, Beckie White, Gail Lebsock, Keith Jones